
Dear Fellow Class Presidents,
BLUF: The U.S. Naval Academy Alumni Columbarium – the final resting place for many USNA graduates and their spouses since opening in 1987 – is now out of available niches. 
USNA AA&F, in close partnership with the Naval Academy, is now actively working on plans to expand the Columbarium. This Columbarium expansion project aims to ensure that those who wish to be inurned at the Academy will again eventually be able to do so. Their immediate plan, thanks to lead philanthropic support from the Class of 1975, involves the construction of a new 650 niche wall at the top of the hill, overlooking College Creek. 
USNA AA&F is seeking other supporters to follow '75's lead and to consider contributing to this vital project. In the recent Great Class Challenge, for example, and thanks to the specific requests of many Class Presidents to their Classmates, 637 donors specifically contributed to this Columbarium initiative, which resulted in more than $176,000. Additionally, the Class of 1987, as another example, repurposed an unusable Class fund with a balance of more than $54,000 to support the Columbarium.  All totaled, approximately $1 million towards the estimated $2.5 million total needed has already been raised for this interim USNA Alumni Columbarium expansion project.
Therefore, although the design for this 650 niche Columbarium expansion is complete, the project still requires about $1.5 million in additional philanthropic support for it to move forward.  We have been told by USNA and by the AA&F at our most recent USNA COCP Meeting that no construction will even be begun on this expansion project until the entire $1.5 million additional funding needed has been raised and that the expected construction time until completion will then be more than a year after the first shovel hits the ground.
One of the issues that has caused this problem is that the USNA Alumni Columbarium is a project that is neither owned by the Academy nor by the AA&F.  It was initiated by a few USNA Classes and some generous Alumni decades ago who have now “aged out” - for  continuing support purposes - and the Columbarium has no current Class or individual Alumni who have yet stepped up to underwrite the entire expansion burden. 
We all can agree that our USNA Alumni Columbarium has become an essential part of our USNA Alumni culture.  Therefore, our responsibility as USNA Alumni remains the same.  We need to raise the remaining $1.5 million ourselves, as soon as possible, so that construction can then immediately start on this Columbarium expansion project.
We have each used the term “grass roots” in many contexts. To me this $1.5 M urgent capitol raise needs a continuation of the grass roots/Class Roots campaign that we began at the last USNA COCP Meeting and that we are continuing now by your forwarding this letter to each of your Classmates.
I respectfully request that you please encourage your Classmates to consider this USNA Alumni Columbarium expansion project as part of their current philanthropic giving. Also, if you have some current Class Treasury funds that could be transferred for this project, or, perhaps, your Class has some dormant funds or unusable funds that might be repurposed to support the expansion of the Columbarium that would be wonderful, too.  My own Class of 1969 is doing exactly that; and I respectfully request that especially the Classes of the 40’s, the 50’s, the 60’s, the 70’s, and the 80’s, review their own Class Treasury accounts for any money that they might be able to send in support. The quicker we raise the additional $1.5 million, the sooner we will be able to start construction and then to once again offer to our shipmates who have passed a dignified final resting place at our Academy. 
I need to add our COCP thanks to the past five Superintendents – Admirals Miller, Carter, Buck, Kacher, and Davids - for listening to us and for doing all that they each have done to actually now have construction work underway to solve the rising water issue that has also plagued the Columbarium, as well as the Academy itself. Thank you, Admirals.
Finally, I am optimistic that as we all continue to reduce the needed delta from the estimated current $1.5 million to something significantly less as we all continue to donate, that even more of our fellow generous Alumni will also step up to help get construction started soon.
Thank you for the honor of serving as your Chair of your USNA Council of Class Presidents.
With all of my best wishes always
Steve
Steve Comiskey ‘69
Chair, USNA Council of Class Presidents
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